
TESTIMONY OF THOMAS F. HAVILAND IN SUPPORT OF OHIO HB 73 

 

Chairman Huffman, Vice Chair Johnson, and Members of the Senate Health Committee, 

thank you for hearing my support testimony for HB 73, The Dave & Angie Patient and 

Health Provider Protection Act. 

 

I urge the committee to vote YES on HB 73. The reason is clear to me: Sometimes the 

“experts” get it wrong. We were told that the Covid-19 “vaccines” were “safe & effective,” 

while time-tested drugs like Ivermectin and Hydroxychloroquine were dangerous, when 

the complete opposite was true. 

 

How do I know this? Because I have conducted not one, but two “Worldwide Embalmer 

Blood Clot Surveys” that show a VERY STRONG LINK between the rollout of the Covid-

19 “vaccines” and never-before-seen, large and deadly “white fibrous clots” that both 

embalmers and vascular surgeons are finding in the veins and arteries of persons since 

2021. 

 

See two attached PowerPoint files with the results of my two embalmer surveys which 

were submitted to the FDA, CDC, and NIH. Also see attached email exchange between 

myself and Dr. Mohanned Bisharat, a cardiologist in Jacksonville, FL, where Dr. Bisharat 

voluntarily sent me a photo and angiogram of a “white fibrous clot” (covered in blood 

before washed off) that he recently removed from a living Covid-vaccinated person.  

 

This is EXACTLY why it is so important that each individual Ohioan have the OPTION to 

decide which pharmaceutical product they will or will not take. Because sometimes (in 

fact, quite often) the “experts” get it wrong! 

 

Many Ohioans whom I have spoken to regret getting the ineffective and dangerous Covid-

19 “vaccines.” I cannot find a single person who did not take the Covid jab who regrets not 

getting it. 

  

I urge the committee to vote YES on HB 73. 

 

Thomas F. Haviland 

Beavercreek, Ohio 


